
Scavenger Hunt 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 At the November 1st meeting, we'll be 
showing the results of our members' finds for 
this years' photographic scavenger hunt.  
Here are the subjects to look for: 
 
  Shadows 
  Diagonals 
  Circles 
  Squares 
  Flags 
  Transportation 
  Windows 
  People 
 
 We prefer photos taken since January 1,  

1999. They may cover several subjects, or 
may all be of a single subject. A maximum of 
ten slides, prints, or a combination of both 
may be shown per member. 
 
  

We always welcome visitors, and if you 
would like to become a member, dues are $20 
per year.  Spouses may join for an additional 
$5 per year.  For more information, here's 
who to call (or just show up at a meeting!): 
 

Jim Bridges (Secretary)  –  792-7696  
Frank Peele (President)  –  793-4104

S e p t e m b e r / O c t o b e r ,  1 9 9 9  
 

R e d l a n d s  C a m e r a  C l u b  

P H O T O G R A M   

October 4 – Member’s Night: Flowers, Wild and Tame 
October 18 – Photographing Redlands’ Historic Architecture - Frank Peele 

November 1 – Photo Scavenger Hunt - Jim Bridges 
November 15 – Holograms 

December 6 – Member’s Night: Redlands’ Historic Architecture  -  Frank Peele 
December 20 – Members’ Night: Winter and the Holidays 

Bring goodies to share! 
 

Redlands Camera Club meets the first and third Monday of every month at 7:00 PM 
Redlands United Church of Christ, 168 Bellevue Avenue, Redlands, CA 

Established in 1896 - Member of the Photographic Society of America 
 

In This Issue... 
November's Scavenger Hunt ........ On the President's Mind - Frank Peele 

What's New (and Almost...) - Jess Wall ........ E-Photogram? 
 

 
Program Schedule 

Want to Join Us? 



 With sadness I report the passing of 
Howie Stevens’ wife Louise. She died 
peacefully in her sleep at five p.m. on 
Thursday, Sep. 16. We extend our deepest 
condolences to Howie, their son Norman, 
and Louise’s sister Janet, who traveled from 
her home in Yucca Valley nearly every other 
day the past few weeks to be with Louise and 
Howie. A memorial service will be held at 2 
p.m. on Saturday, Sep. 25, at Emmerson-
Bartlett Mortuary, Brookside at Center, in 
Redlands. A reception will follow at the First 
Presbyterian Church, Cajon St. at Vine. 
Please continue to lift up Howie and the 
family in your prayers. 

You’ll notice that we have a new 
Photogram editor with this issue. After 
producing great newsletters for the past 17 
months, Dave Moore has had to retire due 
to more urgent constraints on his time. I 
know I speak for the entire club in 
congratulating Dave for the wonderful issues 
he created, and in looking forward to his 
continued participation in club activities. 
Don Christopherson has agreed to step in 
and keep the fine Photogram tradition 
going, and I applaud his willingness to take 
on this important task for the club. Don will 
be looking for support from all of us, so now’s 
your chance to shine if you’ve had an idea you 
want to write up for the newsletter. 

We tried a new style of meeting on Labor 
Day, and it was a big success. For several 
years we’ve gone dark on that holiday 
Monday, but this year we met to have a “bull 
session” or round table discussion. Several 
members brought slides, larger 
transparencies, or prints to show. After 
enjoying these we opened the floor to any 
photographic subject, and the discussion was 
pretty lively. Thanks to all the members (and 
3 guests!) who came to make this experiment 
a winner. I do wonder, though, if calling it 
something besides a “bull session” might have 

brought out more of our wonderful women 
members to participate… 

Alan Levine recently suffered a mild 
heart attack. After 5 days in hospital, he is 
recovering nicely at home and looks forward 
to hearing from club members. Nancy 
Yowell’s mother, 95, has also been 
hospitalized with heart challenges, but has 
returned to her home. We wish each of them 
the best of recoveries. 

I hope you’re planning to enter the club’s 
next Redlands Community Hospital exhibit, 
which goes up on Oct. 9. This is an excellent 
opportunity to have your prints seen by many 
who go to the hospital, whether to work, visit, 
or be treated. It’s one of the ways the club 
and its members have high visibility in the 
community, so you won’t want to be left out! 

Remember the Scavenger Hunt 
Members’ Night coming up. Now’s the time to 
be out shooting your personal interpretations 
of the subjects listed elsewhere in this issue, 
so that your slides will be ready to project on 
Nov. 1. 
 
All the best, 

Frank 
 
 

On the President's Mind 
 Franklin D. Peele 

Exhibit Schedule at  

Redlands Community 
Hospital 

 
October 9 -  Take down / 
    Take-in new exhibit 
 
January 8 -  Take down / 
    Take-in new exhibit 
 



Jess Wall 

 The camera of the millennium is here!  It 
is Canon's D-2000!  Canon tells us that it is a  

"High performance digital camera. 
High resolution CCD image sensor 
captures 2 million pixels in dynamic 
36-bit color. ... 12 consecutive full 
resolution frames at 3.5 FPS." 
Eastman Kodak provides the digital 

technology.  The photographic technology is 
by Canon.  The camera is Canon's 
professional EOS-1N, a well-accepted and 
proven camera system.  EOS accessories are 
compatible. This includes EF lenses and 
Advanced Flash systems (using a high-speed 
sync). 

Deep pockets are required for this one.  
The rumored selling price is $$,000.00.  Yep, 
5 digits before the decimal point.  Lots of 
digits! 

For further information, contact our 
advertisers. 

 

 
 

Don Christopherson 

I'm in that situation where you 
experience new appreciation for a job that 
someone has done by taking their place.  
Perhaps this may seem like a very small 
publication, but it can easily demand hours 
and hours of your time massaging content 
and design.  Thanks, Dave, for your help in 
getting me started with this. 
 It seems to me that a club's newsletter 
should be as much a voice of the members as 
a voice to the members, so I encourage all of 
you to consider and communicate what you'd 
like to hear and say.  Photography is a big 
world.  Submissions are always welcome. 
 More and more of you are on-line these 
days, and so we're considering an e-mail 
version of the Photogram (don't worry, we'll 
still keep the paper one!). Let us know what 
you think about this, also.  I'm available at 
dkchris @earthlink.net. 

What's New (and Almost...) 

1999 Club Officers 
President Frank Peele 793-4104 
Vice Pres / 
Programs 

Peggy Burnett 883-3791 

Secretary Jim Bridges 792-7696 
Treasurer David Hartman 796-3502 
Photogram Ed. Don Christopherson 336-1034 
Photogram Circ. Pat Backer 797-7782 
Membership Jim Bridges 792-7696 
Competition Gene Lambert 794-0304 
Events Charles Delameter 792-7711 
Publicity Nancy Yowell 

(Past President) 
793-6935 

Board Members: Gabi Rea 792-0589 
 Howard Stevens 792-6698 
 Mel Moncrieff  338-6559 
 Cheryl Di Pretoro 792-8544 

 
   
 

WANTED 

♦ Articles and pictures of Redlands 
Camera Club activities. 
Do you have articles or pictures of 

Redlands Camera Club activities? If so, 
please give them to Nancy Yowell.  She 
will be collecting them for the 
Historian’s Book.  Please provide dates 
and names when you turn in your 
articles and pictures. 

If you have an historical bent and 
would like to be the Redlands Camera 
Club Historian, please call Nancy at 
793-6935. 

From the Editor... 



 
 
 
 

 
 

Cameras, Lenses, Film & Processing, Darkroom & 
Lighting Equipment, Expert In-House Repairs 

825-8922 
600 E. Valley Blvd., Colton  

1/4 Mi. West of 215/10 Junction 

 

Photogram 
Redlands Camera Club 
P.O. Box 8311 
Redlands, CA  92375 

 


